SENATE BILL REPORT
HB 2095

As Reported By Senate Committee On:
Labor, Commerce & Financial Institutions, March 29, 2001

Title: An act relating to procurement of architectural and engineering services.
Brief Description: Changing reporting requirements for architectural and engineering firms.
Sponsors: By Representatives Dunshee and Mulliken.

Brief History:
Committee Activity: Labor, Commerce & Financial Institutions: 3/29/01 [DP].

SENATE COMMITTEE ON LABOR, COMMERCE & FINANCIAL INSTITUTIONS

Majority Report: Do pass.

Signed by Senators Prentice, Chair; Gardner, Vice Chair; Benton, Franklin, Hochstatter,
Honeyford, Patterson, Rasmussen, West and Winsley.
Staff: Elizabeth Mitchell (786-7430)
Background: Before a state or local government agency awards an architectural or
engineering contract, the agency must consider different firms’ statements of qualifications
and performance data. Agencies are required to encourage firms to submit these statements
on an annual basis.

Summary of Bill: Agencies must encourage firms to submit statements of qualifications and
performance data no less than once every two years, instead of once a year.

Appropriation: None.

Fiscal Note: Not requested.

Effective Date: Ninety days after adjournment of session in which bill is passed.
Testimony For: Agencies can spend up to five months of the year reviewing a firm’'s
qualifications. This bill would allow agencies to encourage firms to submit data once every
two years, instead of once every year.

Testimony Against: None.

Testified: Mark Triplett, Lake Haven Utility District; Cliff Webster, Architectural and
Engineering Legislative Council.
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